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Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Wednesday May 11, 2016

Present:

David Yang – Club Manager (DY)

Graham Youde – Operations Director (GY)

Val Cuthbert, Secretary (VC) 

Barb Docherty, Junior Development (BD)

George McLachrie - President (GM)

David Pel, Treasurer (DP)
Tony Mazzucco – Tournament Director (TM)

Ron Leung – Men’s League Director (RL)
Glenn Richards – Head Pro (GR)

Absent:  
Kenny Wong – Director at Large (KW)

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President (LK)

Mary Flynn, Women’s League Director (MF)

Bev Olson – Social Director (BO)

Mike Hopkins (MH), Membership Director (MH)

Approval of the Draft Agenda
· The agenda was approved.
Adoption of the Previous Minutes 

· The previous minutes were approved. 

New Business

Burnaby Open 

· Action Item:  Glen will provide a budget for the Burnaby Open
· Shirts are being ordered.  They are white with the logo on them.  The cost is $10.00.
· The City of Burnaby will be cleaning the courts before the Burnaby Open.  
Misc. Items

· The City of Burnaby will be providing better lighting.  They will also be putting in barriers by the flower beds.  They have provided three steel bins and one more is coming for Wheelchair Tennis. 
· Volunteer Meeting.  Mike and George went this year.  
· George has a meeting with the Mayor of Burnaby on May 19th.  
· There was a general discussion on how often the Director’s should meet.  The suggestion was for every two months but continue to send out monthly reports.  Action Item:  Discuss further next month when more director’s are in attendance. 
Head Pro Report 

· Report attached to the minutes
· Tennis B.C. is asking to run a tournament July 23, 24, 25 and 26.  Action Item:  George will send an e mail to the City to see what they charge for courts and to ensure that it is okay to rent out the courts.  Queen Elizabeth changes $3.60 per hour per court.  
President’s Report
· Report attached to the minutes 

· George will be in Ontario in September and will go to Farley’s Plant to get info on bubbles.  Kurt thinks that there is 3 years left of usage for the current bubble.

Vice President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes. 
· We will be able to make $30,000.00 contribution to the bubble fund this season.  

· Booking system.  Looking at 3 different systems.  Matches Computer will provide a demonstration on the 23rd from 2 – 4.  Board members are welcome to attend.  
Membership Director’s Report

Tasks to complete over the next few months.   
· Line up advertising in Burnaby Fall/Winter Leisure Guide

· Line up advertising in the Burnaby Now for late summer.

· Prepare ads for around club for during Burnaby Open

· Help Lawrence and David with booking system evaluations and testing

· Work with Lawrence on budgets and rates for next bubble season

Operations Director Report 
· Bubble in storage.  The process of taking it down went well.  The cable will need to be replaced next season.  
· The doors in the clubhouse have been left open on several occasions all night.  Action Item:  David will put up signs advising people to close/lock doors and send out an e mail to members.  
· Club member Jackie Brown has volunteered to take on the role of Ombudsperson.  She will be offered position for 4 months.  A review of the position will take place at the end of the four months.  
Club Manager Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
Social Director’s Report 

Burnaby Open Update

· Bev will be out of town until June 20th.  A volunteer is needed to take charge of managing the concession for the first week.

· Email has gone out to last year’s volunteers to get commitments.

· New fridge will be ordered.  The cost is approx. $2,500.00

· Donation letters will go out to approximately 20 Burnaby Grocers this weekend.

· Looking for donations for the silent auction – please let me know if you are able to contribute.  Some donations have been received already.
Tournament Director Report 

· Gary is working with Tony recruiting the student volunteers
· He has ordered signs and logos.
· Pricing out fridges.  One will be ordered shortly.  
· Hoping to get free food from neighbouring supermarkets so we can offer the volunteers a free lunch.  
Director at Large Report 

· Next newsletter will be in June or August.  It is dependent on content.

Newsletter

· Working with Larry for more historical stories.

· Trying to contact more pioneer BTC members for more content.

· Researching on upcoming content and other Tennis club’s newsletters.

· Contacting members and junior members to be profiled.

New Member Welcome Package 

· BTC information and guide sheet

· Burnaby Open Information sheet

· Current copy of the Newsletter

· Review BTC Guest passes

Treasurer’s Report 

· SFU has a fundraiser in process.
· Action Item:  David will be sending out a questionnaire to the Board Members.
Next Meeting 

· June 8, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.
